Hawaiian Civic Club of Honolulu **October Newsletter**

October 2004 Email: coachenoka@hawaii.rr.com Volume No.10



Hawaiian Civic Club of Honolulu

Established 1918 PO Box 1513 Honolulu, Hawaii 96806

2004 Officers

Anita Naone President

Leatrice Kauahi Vice President

Maylene Enoka Recording Secretary

> Maxeen Shea Corresponding Secretary

Jesse EE Lono-Treasurer

Leimomi Khan Immediate Past-President

Board of Directors

Manu Boyd Momi Jones TB Lyons Uilani Souza Ottina Haight Clem Enoka Ir Hailama Farden Louise Gerboc

Ulu Parker

Upcoming Events

Saturday, October 16th

9:00am Oahu Council Meeting

Windward Community College, Hale Akoakoa Building

Voting to elect: Purpose:

1. President of Oahu Council

2. Three(3) Representatives to the Association Board of Directors Mandatory meeting for convention delegates & alternates, club president, permanent member. All members are also invited to attend this meeting. Attire: Club uniform

Tuesday, October 19th

Board of Director's Meeting 5:30PM City Bank Bldg. Conference Room Parking in Bldg., dinner provided

Saturday, October 30th

General Membership Retreat (See below)

LOOKINGAHEAD Important Events...

Sunday, November 7-14 Convention--Pride of Aloha November 11-13, 2004 Maui Cultural Trip Sunday, November 21, 2004 Nake'u Fashion Show Saturday, December 11, 2004 **Annual Christmas Party** Saturday, March 19, 2005 Holokü Ball

ALOHA from President Anita Naone

October 30, 2004 General Membership Meeting

General Membership Meeting October 30, 2004 will be held at the Queen Liliokalani Children's Center (QLCC) Honolulu Unit 130A Halona St. in Kalihi from 8:30am - 3:30pm.. All members are encouraged to attend. A potluck lunch is planned and Leatrice will be contacting everyone. Please RSVP to Aunty Katherine Farm at 595-4643 by October 22nd, if you plan to attend. More details...

WHY ATTEND THE OCTOBER HCCH MEETINGS...WHAT'S SO SPECIAL **ABOUT THEM?**

October is always the busiest month of the year for Hawaiian Civic Club members as we prepare for convention and elections.

Our club has submitted 18 resolutions and the rest of the AHCC clubs have submitted 14 other resolutions, for a total of 32 resos. Issues are many concerning health, housing, employment, tourism, and so on.

In support of Oahu Council Clubs, our club along with others will be hosting an initial meeting to hear from the authors of all of the resolutions on Thursday, October 21, 5:30 p.m., at the State Capitol,

Room 423. (Note, parking lot closes at 6:30 so if you don't arrive before then, you won't be able to park. Those attending will be able to exit after the meeting.) The purpose of the meeting is to allow the authors to share their mana'o behind the resos. We will not debate the resos at this meeting. But, it's important that we are informed, especially our delegates and alternates, so we hope to see as many of you attending this meeting as possible.

Our second meeting will be on October 30, beginning at 9:00 in the morning, at the Queen Liliuokalani Children's Center, 1300 Halona Street. Featured will be a guest panel on the Akaka Bill. Panelists include Robin Danner, who will be presenting the "pro" position and attorney **Lehua Kinilau**, who will be presenting reasons why the bill shouldn't be supported. Member, **Mahealani Kamau'u** will be narrator. Also, on that day, we will hear the views of two civic club members who are running for President of the Association, **Toni Lee** and **Keoni Agard**.

From our club, **Leimomi Khan** is running for 1VP, and **Mahealani Kamauu** for 2VP. Additionally, we will determine our position on the remaining 14 resos introduced by other clubs. In between all of this "serious" business, we'll have good kaukau and enjoy each other's company. Invite your family and friends to join us for a great, informative day! *Mahalo,Mahealani for the Speakers and for the planning efforts of bringing this opportunity to our members!*

Maui Cultural Trip November 11-13, 2004

ALOHA FROM MAXEEN SHEA "MACKY"...I am still taking those members interested in the Maui Cultural Trip November 11-13, 2004, even though the Aha Mele has been cancelled. Those going are Tutu Sarah, Aunty Eloise, Aunty Katherine Farm, Luana Sala, Pat Schmidt, Susan and myself. We are looking forward to the ambiance and gourmet breakfasts at the Ol Wailuku Inn, touring Kahului and Wailuku Maui Historical Museum, Botanical Gardens, Heiau, having Tea at the Lavendar Farm, touring the Surfing Goat Dairy and Ulupalakua Ranch /Tedeschi Winery, and Kamehameha Maui Campus, as well as shopping for Maui goodies like cream puffs at Komodo Bakery in Makawao, Krispy Kreme donuts and mochi in Kahului. .Call Macky to reserve your spot at 254-2269, or email her at mshea@co.honolulu.hi.us

CONVENTION UPDATES

Convention News: Approximately 35 members and guests from HCCH will be cruising on board the Pride of Aloha in November 04. We still need to designate the delegates and alternate delegates for the plenary voting and attending administrative/committee meetings. **Momi Khan** will contact individuals regarding who the delegates and alternates are. Based on the membership, HCCH will be entitled to approximately 20 delegates.

NAHOKUPA: A Gathering of Stars Sponsored by Native Hawaiian Legal Corporation (NHLC). **PLEASE SUPPORT OUR CLUB MEMBER MAHEALANI KAMAUU, DIRECTOR OF NHLC** by attending the Gathering of Stars event on Saturday October 16, 2004 6:00-9:00pm at the Bishop Museum Lawn. Please call 521-2302 for tickets and information. Gourmet Food and Wine by Hoku Award Winning Chefs will be prepared under the stars. All members are encouraged to attend.

KAU INOA - (The following was sent by **Charles Rose**, President AOHCC) The Office of Hawaiian Affairs has agreed to pay clubs and individuals who are interested in serving as **REGISTRARS** for the Kau Inoa Registration process. This is a wonderful fund raising opportunity for the clubs and serves a noble purpose. Members, families, Ohana and others can participate and be compensated for it. Any one interested should contact Lora Contreras at (808) 521-3019 (h), (808) 284-1238 (cell) or email at contrera1001@Hawaii.rr.com. The board will discuss club participation for funding raising at the next Board Mtg.

COUNCIL FOR NATIVE HAWAIIAN ADVANCEMENT TRAINING -

October 13-15 2004 at the Radisson Waikiki Prince Kuhio 9:00AM - 5:00PM - Training Sessions runs for 3 days. The Council for Native Hawaiian Advancement is pleased to announce the next round of **FREE** pre-application and project training workshops sponsored by the Administration for Native Americans (ANA). These training workshops are an excellent opportunity for nonprofit organizations

and local public agencies serving Native Hawaiians and Native communities in American Samoa, Guam and the Northern Marianas. ANA is committed to funding social development, economic development and language preservation projects that promote self-sufficiency in Native communities. ANA grants are flexible and range from \$25,000 to \$50,000.

In addition to grant funding, ANA offers no-cost technical assistance to eligible organizations throughout the application process. It has proven valuable since organizations were more successful in obtaining an ANA grant. Everyone is encouraged to attend. Pre-application Training Workshop Registration Form can be obtained from President **Anita Naone**. Please contact her at (808) 438-2797 (w) or (808) 261-2952.

Appointment of delegates and alternates for convention will be provided shortly.

A copy of the AOHCC Constitution and By-law proposed Amendments was received on 24 September and will be provided along with the resolutions for review by club members.

During our last membership meeting on September 7, 2004, President Naone discussed concerns of some of the club members regarding the recent publicity of the problems on the Pride of Aloha Ship with AOHCC President **Charlie Rose**. President Rose stated that he would check with the cruise lines regarding the concerns. The club has received a letter from President Rose, who received a letter dated September 15, 2004 from the cruise line. The cruise line has assured President Rose and the AOHCC that they have taken action to work the issues on board the ship and they want to insure that everyone attending the convention be notified that they will be provided a "**superior cruise experience in Hawaii.**"

Members attending the convention are invited to participate in the **HCC Combined Choi**r under the leadership of Nola Nahulu. The choir practices are being held every Monday evening at 7:30pm in the basement of Kawaiahao Church. The choir will perform on board the ship on Friday evening during the Aha Mele program. All members going to convention are encouraged to participate.

CLUBS HOLIDAY CHRISTMAS PARTY: TB Lyons has graciously offered his home in Kailua for the gathering on December 11, 2004. Please mark your calendar for the opportunity to share some fellowship and fun with other club members. Roy Brooks has volunteered to chair this event. If you would like to help, please contact Roy at 386-3298 cell. More information to follow.

USS ADMINIRAL CHUNG-HOON

It was certainly a beautiful day for such a special occasion. Mahalo to **Aunty Margaret Boyd** for a job well done and to all of the volunteers that participated in this honored event.

UNIFORMS

Mahalo to **Momi Jones** and **Aunty Katerhine Farm** for organizing the uniform orders and distribution. The uniforms were distributed at the meeting on resolutions, to those who attended.

ALII SUNDAYS

Please contact our club's Alaka'i Macky Shea for more information.

October 17th Princess Kaiulani

November None

December 12th/19th Kamehameha V / Bernice Pauahi Bishop's Founder's Day

HOLOKU BALL 2005

Leimomi Khan and **Leatrice Kauahi** have graciously accepted to co-chair the Holoku Ball 2005. They will be soliciting help from the members and everyone is encouraged to support them. This is our annual scholarship

fundraiser and your help and commitment is what makes it the success that it is. Mahalo to Henry Gomes, Blaine Fergerstrom, Momi Jones; Trustees Marsha Bolson, Dawn Farm-Ramsey, and Wanda Camara for the scholarship fund awards.



NAKE'U AWAI'S FASHION SHOW

Our club will be selling Baked Goods again at Nake'u Awai's Fashion Show Sunday, November 21, 2004. Not only is the bake sale a huge success each year, but the fashion show is a lovely way to spend your afternoon. Mahalo for your support. Get ready to Bake!

DON'T FORGET TO VOTE!

Did YOU know? Haunani Apoliona is a life member and past president of the Hawaiian Civic Club of Honolulu and is running for Trustee-At-Large for the Office of Hawaiian Affairs. Mahalo Susan for the sign waving schedule.

Also, **Reynolds Kamakawiwoole** is a member of the Hamakua HCC is seeking election to the Office of Hawaiian Affairs.

APOLIONA FOR OHA...O'AHU SIGN WAVING SCHEDULE (as of 9/27/04)

Wednesday, September 29@ 4p.M. Ward Avenue And King Street Tomas Square Across From Nbc Concert Hall (Honolulu)

Friday, October 8 @ 4 P.M. Pali Hwy., Auloa Kamehameha Hwy. Intersection (Ko`Olau Poko)

Wednesday, October 13 @ 4 P.M.**



Across Wailupe Fire Station At Mini-Park (East O`Ahu)

Friday, October 22 @ 4 P.M. Nanakuli Park @ The Train Tracks (Leeward)

Friday, October 29 @ 4 P.M. Corner Of Nu`Uanu And King St. (Honolulu)

<u>The Council for Native Hawaiian Advancement</u> in partnership with Department of Hawaiian Home Lands will be conducting a workshop "Government 101: National Policies for Hawaiian Needs" (Help Washington D.C. Make Good Policies that Affect You).

Government 101 will: Provide information on Which Federal Agencies are Administering Native Hawaiian Programs and How to Access Them Teach How a Bill Becomes a Law and How Laws are Amended Show How Laws Passed by Congress Can Increase Native Self-Governance and Community Control of the Programs that Serve You

The Council for Native Hawaiian Advancement will be conducting FREE Workshops on OAHU

Monday October 11, 2004 6:00-8:00pm Kapolei High School
Tuesday October 12, 2004 6:00-8:00pm Washington Middle School

Thursday October 14, 2004 6:00-8:00pm Blanche Pope Elementary School Waimanalo

Other workshops will be offered on the Outer Islands i.e. Molokai, Kauai, Hawaii and Maui. Anyone interested in attending should contact Oahu 521-5011 / Outer Islands 800-709-2642 or email info@hawaiiancouncil.org or visit website www.hawaiiancouncil.org for more information. A registration form needs to be completed. Forms are on the website.